Cherry Hill Village Home Owners Association (HOA)

Board Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2011 – 6:30PM – CHV Schoolhouse 
In Attendance:  Steve Jaskowski (President), Barb Babut (Vice President), Ed Krupa (Treasurer),  Anton Botoson (Secretary), Bridgette Cramton (Board Member),  Brett Fox (Board Member), Cor VanSpronsen (Board Member) Bill Armbruster (Board Member), Joe Mullaly (Board Member) and  Mike Ward (KS Management Rep)

(Mike Burns has resigned for now. Work has him traveling 300 days a year)

Absent:  None

Visitors:  None

· Minutes: No January Meeting, but reviewed January Management Report

· All minutes will be posted online and be prepared in a timely manner effective immediately

· Ed to e-mail financials and minutes to Kristen Truong for publishing online.

· Management Reports also to be published online minus delinquency page(s).

· Reviewed February Management Report

· Delinquencies way down for CHV II to ~$13,000 from ~$40,000 over the past several months

· Equity Experts collections working out well

· Liens applied to properties on  most delinquencies

· Hancock plumbing issue being resolved. Condo owner initially called in a plumbing company without knowledge or approval of the Board or the Management Company. ~$700 bill is NOT authorized for payment. Will be the responsibility of the condo owner. The Board will continue repairs as now approved and with approved plumbing company under direction of KS/Mike Ward.

· Ed presented financial reports. Working within budget.

· High water usage. Over budget. Need to discuss options for water savings with 10% increase coming from Township

· Steve will check into new water saving sprinkler heads for common areas. Senses ground moisture and automatically sets the watering schedule based on that.

· Should come out of water budget line item.

· Steve had mailbox for display. Need 40 degrees for address label/adhesive to stick. 

· Address signage has been approved by Post office.  Although, we need warm weather to install the addresses because of the glue.  Expect the boxes to be installed by the end of March.

· Discussed schedule for condo maintenance – Ratcliffe Construction. Still need to complete Yellow condo. Next condo to be done is next to the previous completed one (mauve color). To be discussed at March HOA meeting.

· Ratcliffe payments to begin in April as planned per agreement with contractor. Approx. $14,000 per month as far as it takes priority repairs.

· Need to discuss April resident Semi-Annual Meeting and present what projects are being done. It will be stressed everything is being done that can possibly be done within budget. It is a million dollar problem and maintenance priorities will be addressed.

Other Discussion:

· Mike to check on insurance claim for Christmas vandalism in 2009. Barb will check with Brandon on police report and amount.

· HOA-WalkAround to determine status of repair priorities

· Jackson Lane Alley issue:  Resident to submit plans to put up rocks or fence to keep from tracking over lawn. Barb emailed the forms to come thru ADRC. It is an issue in that there is narrow access during the winter and construction is taking place.
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· Discussed "Snow Emergency" parking for 2011/2012. More details next meeting. Joe offered that once snow emergency is called, towing is allowed at owner's expense. 

· Snow will be cleared by the landscaping company if there is no car in drive and it is not blocked.

· Please park off street during heavy snow falls and snow emergencies so the streets can be effectively plowed.

· Jaros fence approval to be discussed at ADRC. If all meets pattern book and poses no safety interference with height of fence, approval would be granted.

· New Residential Lease Agreements coming in to KS for the most part. Not many older ones.

· HOA receives notice of bankruptcy for properties

· Removed Condo Foundation

· HOA is negotiating to purchase the lot for use by the Association.  Purchase offer has been made to the owner (Bank) of $2500. It was accepted.

 Economic Development:

· Township will communicate results of meetings with School Craft College, St Joseph Medical Center, and Beztec and other developments on February 10.  The Village membership will continue to support the Township in stimulating development in the CHV area.

Traffic:

· The Association has considered the redirect of traffic around the wooded entrance park on Constitution and Liberty to one way each in April

Next Meeting March 7, 2011 - 6:30PM – Schoolhouse

Respectfully Submitted,

Anton Botosan, Secretary

